Mr. Donald Allenberger, 415 East 1 St., Newton, Kansas.

Dear Donald:

I was glad to hear from you again, and hope you will be able to see the Big Six Track Meet in Kansas City on Saturday, March 3. Mr. Kanehl says they will doubtless stay at the Robert E. Lee Hotel, as they did last year. If you will see him I am sure he will try to secure a couple of tickets for you.

The Kansas Relays will not be held this year, but the High School Meet will be held on Saturday, April 21. I hope you will get over to Lawrence for that.

With best wishes to you, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH